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Request: 
 
Under the Local Government Act 1972 the council is required to advertise its intention to dispose 
of land designated as an open public space on two separate occasions and to allow time for public 
responses.   Land earmarked for a cycle hub at Spanish Battery was recently the subject of a 
planning application that was eventually withdrawn. 
  
Can you confirm whether – and when with dates – the council followed the legal procedures for 
disposal of the public space portion of the land at  Spanish Battery please. 
 
 
Response: 
 
The Council has not agreed to sell any land at Spanish Battery in connection with the cycle hub 
proposal and has not initiated any public open space procedures under the Local Government Act 
1972. 
 


